October 16, 1998

Mr. T. C. Feigenbaum

Executive Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer
Seabrook Station

North Atlantic Energy Service Corporation

c/o Mr. Terry L. Harpster

P. 0. Box 300

Seabrook, NH 03874

SUBJECT: NRC MOTOR OPERATED VALVE INSPECTION 50-443/98-08
Dear Dr. Feigenbaum:

This letter transmits the results of the NRC inspection conducted from

September 21-25, 1998, at Seabrook Station. The inspection focused on areas important
to public health and safety, and consisted of an independent evaluation of the motor-
operated valve (MOV) program associated with NRC Generic Letter (GL) 89-10, “Safety-
Related Motor-Operated Valve Testing and Surveillance.” At the conclusion of the
inspection, the preliminary findings were discussed with members of your staff on
September 25, 1998.

Based on the reviews completed and open items closed, the NRC is closing its review of
the GL 89-10 program at the Seabrook Station and will review your long-term MOV
program under GL 96-05, “Periodic Verification of Design-Basis Capability of Safety-
Related Motor-Operated Valves.” North Atlantic Energy Service Corporation has
demonstrated the design-basis capability of its safety-related MOVs and its use of up-to-
date industry test data to establish more conservative motor actuator capabilities was a
notable engineering strength of the GL 89-10 program.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC’s “Ruies of Practice,” a copy of this letter
and the enclosurc: will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room (PDR).

Sincerely

Eugene M. Kelly, Chief
Systems Engineering Branch
Division of Reactor Safety

Docket No. 50-44
License Mo. NPF-86
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B. D. Kenyon, President - Nuclear Group

J. S. Streeter, Recovery Officer - Nuclear Oversight

W. A. DiProfio, Station Director - Seabrook Station

R. E. Hickok, Nuclear Training Manager - Seabrook Station

D. E. Carriere, Director, Production Services

L. M. Cuoco, Senior Nuclear Counsel

W. Fogg, Director, New Hampshire Off.ce of Emergency Management

D. C. McElhinney, RAC Chairman, FEMA RI, Boston, Mass.

R. Backus, Fsquire, Backus, Meyer and Solomon, New Hampshire

D. Brown-Couture, Director, Nuclear Safety, Massachusetts Emergency
Management Agency

F. W. Getman, Jr., Vice President and General Counsel - Great Ba\ ' wer
Corporation

R. Hallisey, Director, Dept. of Public Health, Commonwealth of Mussachusetts

Seacoast Anti-Pollution League

L. Tefft, Administrator, Bureau of Radiological Health, State of New Hampshire

S. Comley, Executive Director, We the People of the United States

W Meinert, Nuclear Engineer
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